

Memo

To: Members of the Board of Trustees

From: Barry Ballard, President BB

Date: May 25, 2011

Re: Update on Various Issues

Below is a list of significant items and activities at Ouachita Technical College about which I think you will be interested. In this bi-monthly report to you, I try to include things that I think you would want to know about the operation and management of OTC that you probably would not otherwise read about in newsletters, email and reports received during the official Board meetings. These items are in no particular order.

1. THE NAME CHANGE TO "COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS" IS EFFECTIVE JULY 1

As you know, the name change bill, SB 384, now Act 208, was passed by the General Assembly in February and signed into law by Governor Mike Beebe on March 8, 2011, during a ceremony in the Governors Conference Room at the State Capitol that was attended by about 30 people representing the College. While we are still working on the various applications of the new logo that will become a part of our rebranding effort, we will actually begin using the new name on things that we have to reprint now in the normal course of business, e.g., semester course schedules, catalogs, brochures, and the like.

We are currently planning two ceremonies to formally introduce the new name to both the campus community and the community at large. The first will be a small, in-house event on Friday morning, July 1, 2011 at 9:00 a.m. during which employees will meet at the clock tower on the front corner of the campus to unveil the new name that will be installed on it by then. We will take a few pictures and then adjourn to the foyer in the main building for a reception and celebration of the change. We will also provide the Malvern Daily Record with a press release and a picture relating to the name change and on-campus event.

The second ceremonial event scheduled for September 1, 2011 will be much bigger and more elaborate. It will be the official unveiling of the new logo, style manual, College seal, signage, and other logo/name applications. This event will involve not only all faculty and staff, but, also our students and the public who will be invited for the official unveiling and for a reception. More details on these events will be forthcoming.

2. OTC FOUNDATION INVESTMENTS STRONG & THE FOUNDATION BOARD HAS SET THE DATE FOR THE ANNUAL BINGO BASH

The following shows the total of investments for the Foundation as of May 20, 2011.

Blackrock Global mutual fund (7424 shares) & cash dividends	\$153,682
AT&T Inc. stock (801 shares) & cash dividends	25,047
Kimberly Clark (465 shares) & cash dividends	31,778
Duke Energy Corp stock (630 shares) & cash dividends	12,008
Entergy Corp stock (320 shares) & cash dividends	22,086
Abbot Labs (624 shares) & cash dividends	33,228
Conagra (802 shares) & cash dividends	20,363
Farmers Bank & Trust CDs mature 2/26/11 & 8/26/10	200,000
Summit Bank accounts (Scholarship, General and Bldg/Eqpt)	56,666
Edward Jones cash	779
Total all funds	\$555,637
Paid out in Scholarships	\$22,000
Net earnings after scholarships (included in total above)	\$78,423
(See attached Investments details sheet.)	

The OTC Foundation received checks for the interest earned on the Building Account and the Scholarship Account for \$161.31 and \$620.05 respectively. In addition, we also received an interest check from Smith-Barney for the Blackrock Global mutual fund for \$3,868.07.

The OTC Development Staff recently assisted the Malvern/Hot Spring County Chamber of Commerce in organizing their first bingo event, Bingo Bonanza, which replaced the Chamber TV Auction. The Chamber graciously donated \$1,800 from their proceeds to the OTC Foundation Scholarship Account as well as giving an additional \$250 donation for letting them use our bingo equipment.

The Foundation Board has officially set the Fourth Annual Big Bingo Bash for Friday, August 19, 2011 at the Malvern Community Center. This fundraiser has profited more than \$33,000 for the Foundation Scholarship Account over the past three years. The Foundation Board, OTC administration and staff will soon be soliciting prizes for prize packages and sponsorships. If you or your business would be interested in becoming a sponsor or contributing a prize, please contact Ms. Amber Childers at 332-0234.

The next OTC Foundation Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 2.

3. THE 88TH ARKANSAS GENERAL ASSEMBLY DID NOT HURT OR HELP MUCH

The general revenue appropriation we received for the 2011-2012 school year is the same amount of money that had been funded for the current year ending June 30, 2011. Our Workforce 2000 special appropriation is also the same, but the funding forecast for it is about \$80,000 below our 2010-11 receipts.

Though the Governor and the Legislature sometimes listened sympathetically to our funding needs, it seemed that they were mostly distracted by contentious political party issues, very tight revenue forecasts, and tax rate reductions wherever there was opportunity. In some respects, we were lucky to get what we did. However, the Governor and the Legislature wants us to do more, graduate more, and grow our enrollments, even in the face of reduced funding. We are getting reports from other colleges and universities that tuition increases

ranging from 5% to 9% are being considered for the Fall Semester 2011. Those institutions, primarily universities, that have had big enrollment increases driven by the lottery scholarships, feel that the tuition increases may be the only way they can pay for the higher operating costs related to the higher enrollments.

4. THE COLLEGE REACHES AN AGREEMENT WITH THE OCR, UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION RELATED TO THE LATEST COMPLAINT

I mentioned in my last report that the most recent OCR complaint charged that the College had discriminated against mobility impaired (wheel chair bound) students and citizens. The reason for the allegation is because the College had not published policies and procedures on how to handle citizen complaints of possible violations of the Federal laws and regulation, e.g., provisions of the American with Disabilities Act of 1990 (Title II) and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973.

The OCR Investigator handling this complaint has been in contact with our legal counsel, Ms. Amanda Abernethy, Assistant Attorney General, and an agreement on a resolution has been reached. Our attorney helped us avoid an official finding of not being in compliance by negotiating for us, a voluntary resolution agreement. Attached is a copy of the resolution agreement and the official letter from the Office for Civil Rights, U.S. Department of Education, indicating that our offer to enter into a voluntary resolution agreement has been accepted and that, as such, the OCR has made a determination that resolves the official complaint.

The College is not off the hook. The College was not in compliance because it did not have in place all the policies, procedures and resources required in the laws and regulations identified in the referenced letter and resolution agreement. We have to establish a new Board policy, proposed COPP 3.38, related to how we handle and resolve a possible grievance from a citizen that our facilities might be in violation of federal laws and regulations established by the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. We had not identified an employee to handle such grievances and to administer the policy and procedures. We have now identified Ms. Rhonda Smith, College Personnel Officer, as that person. In addition to the policy and procedures that have to be developed and adopted by the Board, the staff has to conduct inservice training for all employees on them as well as on the laws and their related regulations by September 1, 2011. Additionally, we have to provide the OCR in Dallas, Texas, with the evidence that we have done these things (policy established and training conducted).

We have never heard anything from the OCR Dallas Office regarding the first complaint about which we were notified last fall.

5. MS. CHERYL REED HAS FILED A LAW SUIT AGAINST THE COLLEGE

As you may recall, April a year ago, the College sent Ms. Cheryl Reed notice that it was not renewing her contract for the 2010-11 school year. She filed grievances at the division level, vice president's level, president's level and finally at the Board level. Then she filed a federal EEOC complaint against the College alleging that the College violated her federally protected rights to be treated without prejudice. On December 23, 2010, the EEOC issued its finding that it could find no evidence that the College violated her rights, but gave her 90 days to file a lawsuit if she wanted to seek redress through the federal courts. Lawyers frequently refer to this EEOC letter of findings as a "right to sue" letter. On March 23, 2011,

Ms. Reed filed a lawsuit against the College. She waited until the 90th and last day to do so.

In her suit, she alleges that she repeatedly opposed OTC's racially discriminating employment practices – claiming that the College mistreated her, a white woman, because she had a relationship with a black student. She also claims to have specifically complained about Pat Simms, Arts and Sciences Division Chair and her supervisor, for inappropriate sexual comments. She claims that meetings were held involving Mr. Simms and Dr. Susan Karr, Vice President of Instruction, to address her complaints, but that after Dr. Karr, left the College, Mr. Simms built a record of complaints in retaliation, which led to her ultimate dismissal. The lawsuit claims that "But for her open relationship with a black person and or her prior protected activity opposing various race, sex and disability discrimination, she would never have been recommended for non-renewal based on the remaining issues described in the non-renewal notice."

After being served and officially notified by the federal court that the law suit had been filed, I contacted the Attorney General's office to notify them of the suit and to officially request defense counsel against the complaint. The AG's office responded immediately to the request indicating that it would provide defense legal counsel and gave us notice that Mr. Mark N. Ohrenberger, Assist. Attorney General and member of the AG's Litigation Section had been assigned to the case. Shortly after that on May 4, 2011, Dr. Eggensperger, and Mr. Simms, and I met with Mr. Ohrenberger, Assistant AG, here at the College to review the case and to collect the information and documentation sufficient to properly answer Ms. Reed's lawsuit by the deadline given by the court of May 11, 2011. To assist in preparing the answer, we gathered and sent the following files to Mr. Ohrenberger: 1. Ms. Reed's personnel file; 2. The file Mr. Simms, her supervisor, kept on the numerous incidents he had with Ms. Reed; and 3. The EEOC file OTC had maintained in connection with Ms. Reed's charge of discrimination to that agency. Our answer to the lawsuit denied all of her allegations.

The court has now entered an Initial Scheduling Order for the trial on the lawsuit. According to the order, the jury trial in this case will be held during the week of May 21, 2012. We have notified the people at the College who are most likely to be involved in the trial (Mr. Simms, Dr. Eggensperger, etc.) about the trial date so they can block off that entire week on their calendars.

The court also scheduled deadlines of June 13 and June 27 for the *Rule 26(f)* 1 conference and the *Rule 26(f)* 2 report respectively. No action is needed by us on either of these, but our attorney will need to visit with us (perhaps by telephone) sometime during the week before the *Rule 26(f)* conference (which is typically only attended by the lawyers) to make certain we are all on the same page and to identify any potential issues that might need to be discussed with Ms. Reed's attorney at the conference. The Rule 26(f) requires that the attorneys confer prior to the commencement of discovery in order to identify in advance any potential issues that might have to be addressed and for scheduling purposes. The report is made up of answers to a series of 13 or 14 questions for the court pertaining to the case.

6. STATUS OF SEARCH FOR NEW VICE PRESIDENT OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

As you may recall, Dr. Cortez Henderson resigned as our Vice President of Student Affairs this past spring semester and joined the staff of Arkansas Baptist College in a position with the same title. We have advertised nationally seeking qualified applicants in a variety of print and electronic media outlets at a cost of over \$2,000 and have had good results.

About 40 persons have sent in applications and credentials for the position and the vast majority of them met the minimum qualifications of a Masters Degree, experience in higher education and student affairs, and significant supervisory experience. We appointed a very good search committee to work with me and which is composed of persons representing faculty, staff, administration, male & female genders, minorities, and the student affairs division.

The Committee has worked to screen the applicants down to a group of about a dozen finalists. Late last week each of the finalists received a two-page list of questions the Committee developed to learn more about the applicant's suitability for the job as well their philosophy and experience. The Committee will continue to meet after we get the answers to our questionnaire back late this week and we will narrow down the finalists to a short list of two to four candidates who will then be invited to campus for interviews and presentations. We will invite all Board members to come to campus and listen in on the presentations because we want as much input as we can get.

END This concludes my report for this period. We look forward to seeing you for our 5:00 p.m. meeting on Tuesday, May 31, 2011. A light dinner snack and sweets with beverages will be available for you after 4:30 p.m. in the Board Room where we will have the meeting. Future Board meetings in 2011 are currently scheduled for July 26, September 27, and December 6.

The campus will be closed on Monday, May 30, 2011 for the Memorial Day holiday, but it will be open the next day on 5/31/2011 when we will have our Board meeting.

The Adult Education graduation is scheduled for 7:00 p.m., Thursday, June 23, 2011 at the Malvern Community Center. GED graduates from both the Malvern and Sheridan Adult Education centers will be participating.

Thanks again for your commitment, many contributions, and support.

Enclosures



Memo

To: Members of the Board of Trustees

From: Barry Ballard, President &

Date: March 23, 2011

Re: Update on Various Issues

Below is a list of significant items and activities at Ouachita Technical College about which I think you will be interested. In this bi-monthly report to you, I try to include things that I think you would want to know about the operation and management of OTC that you probably would not otherwise read about in newsletters, email and reports received during the official Board meetings. These items are in no particular order.

1. COLLEGE OF THE OUACHITAS IS THE NEW NAME EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2011

The name change bill SB 384 passed unanimously by the Education Committees in both houses and in the House of Representatives as well as in the Senate. On March 8, 2011, Governor Beebe signed the bill and it is now Act 208. It goes into effect in about 90 days on July 1, 2011.

We are very excited. Not one single "Nay" vote in the Senate Education Committee, in the full Senate, in the House Education Committee, and in the full House of Representatives – unanimous all the way.

We owe a "BIG THANK YOU" to our legislators, Senator Mike Fletcher and Representative Loy Mauch, because they both worked hard on this, represented our interests well, took time from their busy committee schedules to explain the bill in committee and then on the floor of their respective houses.

About 30 people attended the signing ceremony when Governor Beebe signed our bill into law on Tuesday, March 8, 2011 in the State Capitol. We had Board members, students, faculty, staff, administration, and citizens attended the celebration. We will share pictures of the event during the next Board meeting on the 29th.

We are still working on the new logo that will be a part of our rebranding effort. Enclosed is a draft copy of the latest iteration of that logo.

2. OTC FOUNDATION INVESTMENTS STRONG & THE FOUNDATION BOARD HAS SET THE DATE FOR THE ANNUAL BINGO BASH

The following shows the total of investments for the Foundation as of March 16, 2011.

Investment total all funds (See details in attached report)	\$540,286
Scholarships (See details in attached report)	\$22,000
Net earnings after commissions, taxes and scholarships	\$67,521

A recent report by the Development Office, Ms. Amber Childers, Director, indicated that 51 OTC full-time employees (almost 50%) gave to the Foundation through payroll deduction. Those donations totaled \$10,898 – an average of \$212 per person.

Significant contributions for the period include \$1,000 from Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Parker, and \$2,000 from Mr. Joe Keith.

The Foundation Board has officially set the Fourth Annual Big Bingo Bash for Friday, August 19, 2011 at the Malvern Community Center. This fundraiser has profited more than \$33,000 for the Foundation Scholarship Account over the past three years. The Foundation Board, OTC administration and staff will soon be soliciting prizes for prize packages and sponsorships. If you or your business would be interested in becoming a sponsor or contributing a prize, please contact Ms. Amber Childers at 332-0234.

The OTC Foundation Board scheduled its next meeting for Thursday, June 3.

3. THE WORK OF THE 88TH ARK GENERAL ASSEMBLY HAS BEEN STRAINED

Since there is very little new general revenue money in the economic forecast and because the Governor and a lot of new Republican and Tea Party legislators want to cut everything including budgets, state employees (including OTC faculty and staff), and taxes, it has been difficult getting the Governor and the Legislature to listen sympathetically to our budget needs.

We were, finally told this week not to expect any increase and even to start thinking how we would cut budgets up to about 5%. We were, also told that colleges and universities will likely be told that no raises or promotions would not be authorized for the 2011-12 fiscal year. The newspapers reported that the Joint Budget Committee is apparently considering COLAs of about 1.86% for state employees earning less than \$50,000. Therefore, there is a possibility that we could get funding cuts so that they can afford to give raises to state employees that are not employed by colleges and universities.

4. THE COLLEGE GETS ANOTHER INVESTIGATOR FROM THE OCR, UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

The OCR complaint charged that the college had discriminated against mobility impaired (wheel chair bound) students and citizens because we did not publish our policies and procedures on how to handle citizen complaints of possible violations of the Federal laws and regulation, e.g., provisions of the American with Disabilities Act and Title IV of the Higher Education Act.

Another OCR Investigator has been in contact with us over the last month and has received documents requested about our policies. A report from the first investigation has not yet been received.

5. WE ARE ASKING THE BOARD TO MODIFY ADMISSION POLICIES THAT IT ADOPTED AT THE LAST MEETING RELATING TO STUDENTS WITH LOW SKILLS

Our faculty and staff continue to collect and analyze student success data and to consider modifications to instructional programs to help students succeed. Since our last Board meeting in January when you approved modifications to our admission policies, we discovered that different standards might be more appropriate. Now, the faculty wants to change it again. We have proposed a different set of admission standards that could give us a little flexibility as we continue to conduct research on our students and their abilities, successes and failures.

END This concludes my report for this period. We look forward to seeing you for our 5:00 p.m. meeting on Tuesday, March 29, 2011. A light dinner snack and sweets with beverages will be available for you after 4:30 p.m. in the Board Room where we will have the meeting. Future Board meetings in 2011 are currently scheduled for May 31, July 26, September 27, and December 6.

As we approach graduation, we want to remind you of the following dates related to the end of the school year:

- 1. Awards ceremony on Friday, April 29, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. The location has not been finalized.
- 2. LPN Pinning Ceremony at the First Baptist Church on Thursday, May 5 at 6:00 p.m.
- 3. OTC Graduation at the Malvern High School Auditorium at 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, May 7, 2011. Mr. Shane Broadway, Acting Director of the Arkansas Department of Higher Education will be the speaker.
- 4. The campus will be closed on Monday, May 30, 2011 for the Memorial Day holiday, but it will be open the next day on 5/31/2011 when we will have our Board meeting.

Thanks again for your commitment, many contributions, and support.

Enclosures: the OTC Foundation Investments report, notice from ADHE about the approval of our \$565,000 loan to remodel our Cosmetology Building, draft logo with the new name, and an article about the college completion agenda and why we hear about it everywhere.



Memo

To: Members of the Board of Trustees

From: Barry Ballard, President BB

Date: January 20, 2011

Re: Update on Various Issues

Below is a list of significant items and activities at Ouachita Technical College about which I think you will be interested. In this bi-monthly report to you, I try to include things that I think you would want to know about the operation and management of OTC that you probably would not otherwise read about in newsletters, email and reports received during the official Board meetings. These items are in no particular order.

1. HIGHER LEARNING COMMISSION HAS SENT A NOTICE OF REAFFIRMATION OF ACCREDITATION DATED DECEMBER 22, 2010 On December 20, 2010, HLC's Institutional Actions Council (IAC) voted to continue the accreditation of OTC. Attached are documents, dated December 22, 2010, that constitute our notification of reaffirmation of accreditation from the Higher Learning Commission. The second paragraph of the letter reminds us that we have more work to do to improve things over the next several years. The specifics are in the team report.

We had expected the IAC to meet in January and then we would receive this letter around the end of January or early February 2011, as was the case ten years ago. We were happily surprised to get it about a month earlier than expected. The "Statement of Affiliation Status (SAS) is the official document that is posted on the HLC website and the one that we have to have on file at the U.S. Department of Education for participation in federal student financial aid programs, other federal grants and for many foundation grants. The lines on the SAS that I like the best are in the middle of the first page: "Stipulations on Affiliation Status: **None**;" "Reports Required: **None**;" "Other Visits Scheduled: None;" and "Year of Next Comprehensive Evaluation: **2020-2021**."

I do not have to tell you that this is a major hurdle in the life of an institution of higher learning. It is the biggest one after sufficient operating funds are secured. It only comes around every ten years, though the U.S. Department of Education and the HLC itself are now planning accreditation maintenance activities and continuous quality improvement activities that will be almost ongoing annual things for all colleges.

Accomplishing this was my highest professional priority for OTC. It took us two years and it was as much work as we expected. When I came to OTC in April of 2001, the College had just received the notice of accredited status two months earlier. At that time, we had a fresh

4. THE COLLEGE HOSTED AN INVESTIGATOR FROM THE OFFICE OF CIVIL RIGHTS, UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION DURING JAN. 12-14

The OCR complaint charged that the college had discriminated against mobility impaired (wheel chair bound) students and citizens because we did not provide facilities (buildings and rooms, offices and restrooms within the buildings) that were accessible to those persons in violation of Federal laws and regulation, e.g., provisions of the American with Disabilities Act and Title IV of the Higher Education Act.

An OCR Investigator came the week of the snow and thoroughly went through most of our buildings including the new Arts and Sciences Building, the relatively new Allied Health Building, the Automotive Building, the Cosmetology Building, and Buildings A, B and C among others. The Cheryl Reed had charged that we discriminated against persons because we failed to designate a "Section 504 Coordinator" who must be available to work with mobility-impaired persons to arrange reasonable accommodations to ensure access to facilities and success as a student. Kathy Lazenby is our "504 Coordinator" and she will be interviewed by phone.

The OCR Investigator was very professional and informally disclosed to us that he had found nothing major, but he had found a number of compliance issues that he would bring to our attention. He indicated that he would work with us to get things into compliance over time. For now, we await his report.

5. WE ARE ASKING THE BOARD TO APPROVE A NEW PROGRAM (CCAP) TO IMPROVE THE SUCCESS OF NEW STUDENTS WITH WEAK ACADEMIC SKILLS

I have mentioned in several written Board reports and in one formal Board meeting presentation that we have been working on a new program designed to help students with extremely weak academic skills succeed. At this next Board meeting (1/25/11), we will be asking you to approve this new program and to revise the admission policies that support it. For almost a year, we have been working on this alternative remediation program for students who have academic skills so low that we can accurately predict their failure when they are admitted to College.

We have improved our developmental (non-credit remedial) courses a lot and we are helping many more students complete them successfully and persist into the credit-bearing bridge courses (college entry level) of college algebra and English composition. However, in spite of dramatic improvements in these remedial courses, we have discovered that some students have academic skills so low that they cannot succeed in them. After studying student performance and the data on the academic skills of all entering students over several years, it has become clear that students with very weak skills in all three areas of math, composition and reading, cannot overcome these deficiencies enough to succeed in the credit courses to earn an award (a certificate or a degree).

How weak are the skills of students who can never succeed? The answer is that when a student has assessed academic skills low enough to require developmental math, developmental reading and developmental English composition and when any one of these three areas is at or below the 7th grade level (6th year and 9th month functioning level and below), we can predict with a high degree of confidence that failure is eminent regardless of other interventions, financial assistance, or support services provided.



December 22, 2010

DECELLED

President J. Barry Ballard Ouachita Technical College One College Circle Malvern, AR 72104-3520

Dear President Ballard:

This letter is formal notification of the action taken concerning Ouachita Technical College by The Higher Learning Commission. At its meeting on December 20, 2010, the Institutional Actions Council (IAC) voted to continue the accreditation of Ouachita Technical College and to adopt any new items affecting the Statement of Affiliation Status. The SAS is a summary of your organization's ongoing relationship with the Commission.

The College should give serious attention to a) a more fully developed and implemented master plan; b) the development of a comprehensive enrollment plan, which also focuses on student retention; and c) the effective assessment of curricular offerings, including general education outcomes.

I have enclosed your institution's Statement of Affiliation Status (SAS) and Organizational Profile (OP). The OP is generated from data you provided in your most recent Annual Institutional Data Update. If the current Commission action included changes to the demographic, location, or distance education information you reported in your Annual Institutional Data Update, we have made the changes on the Organizational Profile. No other organizational information was changed.

The attached Statement of Affiliation Status and Organizational Profile will be posted to the Commission Web site on Monday, January 3, 2011. If you have questions about these documents, please contact John A. Taylor, D.Mus.Ed., your staff liaison, before Friday, December 31. Information about notifying the public of this action is found in Chapter 8.3-3 and 8.3-4 of the *Handbook of Accreditation*, Third Edition.

Please be aware of Commission policy on planned or proposed organizational changes that require Commission action before their initiation. You will find the Commission's change policy at neahle.org/information-for-institutions/institutional-change.html. If you have questions about how planned institutional changes might affect your relationship with the Commission, please write or call John A. Taylor, D.Mus.Ed.

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I thank you and your associates for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Sylvia Manning President

Sylina Manning

Enclosures:

Statement of Affiliation Status

Organizational Profile

cc:

Evaluation Team Members

Board Chair

CO: June Prince 1-3-11/6



ORGANIZATIONAL PROFILE

OUACHITA TECHNICAL COLLEGE

One College Circle Malvern, AR 72104-3520

Enrollment Demographics (by headcount) (HLC Posted: 04/22/2010)

0 1		
	Full-Time	Part-Time
Undergraduate:	607	1003
Graduate:	0	0

Educational Programs (HLC Pos	ted: 04/22/2010)	Program Distribution	Total Awarded
Leading to Undergraduate degrees:	Associate	15	102
	Bachelors	0	0
Leading to Graduate degrees:	Masters	0	0
	Specialist	0	0
	Doctoral	0	0
Certificate Programs:		42	403

Dual Enrollment (HLC Posted: 04/22/2010)

Headcount in all dual enrollment (high school) programs

596

Off-Campus Activities (HLC Posted: 04/22/2010)

In-State:

Campuses:

None

Additional Locations: None

13

Out-of-State: Campuses:

None

Additional Locations:

None

Course Locations:

Course Locations:

None

Out-of-U.S.: Campuses:

Additional Locations: None

None

Course Locations:

None

Distance Education Programs

(HLC Posted: 04/22/2010)

Associate - 13.1206 Teacher Education, Multiple Levels (Internet)

Associate - 19.0708 Child Care and Support Services Management (Internet)

Associate - 24.0101 Liberal Arts and Sciences/Liberal Studies (AA in General Education) (Internet)

Associate - 43.0104 Criminal Justice/Safety Studies (AAS in Criminal Justice) (Internet)

Associate - 51,0705 Medical Office Management/Administration (Internet)

Associate - 52.0201 Business Administration and Management, General (Internet)

Associate - 52.0204 Office Management and Supervision (Internet)

Associate - 52.0301 Accounting (Internet)

Certificate - 19.0709 Child Care Provider/Assistant (Internet)

Certificate - 24.0101 Liberal Arts and Sciences/Liberal Studies (Internet)

Certificate - 51.0000 Health Services/Allied Health/Health Sciences, General (Internet)

Certificate - 51.0705 Medical Office Management/Administration (Internet)

Certificate - 51.0707 Health Information/Medical Records Technology/Technician (Internet)

Certificate - 51.0709 Medical Office Computer Specialist/Assistant (Internet)

HLC Posted: 12/09/2010 Printed: 12/21/2010

OUACHITA TECHNICAL COLLEGE FOUNDATION INVESTMENTS

						ASSETS	VALUE	GAIN/	LOSS
BLACKROCK G	LOBAL(mutua 3/10/2009	l fund)	7423.905 share	s \$	13.47	\$	100,000		
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	1/21/2011		7423.905 share	s \$	19.53	\$	144,989		
	1,11,1011					•	6	\$	44,989
			cash			\$	3,867 148,856	\$	3,867 48,856
TOTAL						3	140,030	<u>*</u>	40,030
AT&T INC GLO	3/10/2009	orporate bond) \$50,000 MATURI	E 2/15/2019	ocrp bd@5.8%	\$	50,005		
	7/28/2010	SOLD	\$50,000 MATUR	E 2/15/201	9 corp bd@5.8%	\$	56,704	2	
			anah			\$	1,450	\$	6,699 1,450
			ACCURED INTER	EST		\$	1,345	\$	1,345
TOTAL						\$	58,154	\$	8,149
AT&T Inc		2/25/2010	801 shares	\$	24.71	\$	19,791		
Aidime		2,20,2020	dividends			\$	673	\$	673
		1/21/2011		\$	28.41	\$	22,756	\$	2,965
Centerpoint l	Energy Inc	9/28/2009	791 shares		\$12.60		\$9,967		****
CNID		7/27/2010	dividends		\$14.51	\$	\$462 11,480		\$462 \$1,513
CNP		//2//2010	3010		Ş14.J1	<u> </u>	11,400		<u> </u>
Duke Energy	Corp(DUK)	9/28/2009	630 shares	\$	15.80	\$	9,954		
		1/21/2011	dividends		\$18.11	\$	\$608 11,409		\$608 \$1,455
		1/21/2011			V10.11	<u>*</u>	,		(
Entergy Corp	(ETR)		123 shares	\$	76.72	\$	9,437		
		2/25/2010	130 shares		\$75.53	\$	9,819		£4.050
		1/21/2011	dividends	\$	73.15	\$	\$1,050 18,507	\$	\$1,050 (749)
FDI C I-	-/11		212 shares	\$	46.46	\$	9,850	<u>*</u>	(/45)
FPL Group In	ic/Nextera	2/25/2010	dividends	7	40.40	\$	212	\$	212
		7/28/2010	SOLD	\$	53.24	\$	11,287		\$1,437
	(COD)	7/20/2010	425 shares	\$	54.26	\$	23,061		
conocophilli	ps(COP)	7/20/2010	dividends	*	34.20	\$	468	\$	468
		1/21/2011		\$	67.41	\$	28,649	\$	5,589
-f:(-f-\		7/29/2010	1522 shares	\$	15.16	\$	23,069		
pfizer(pfe)		7/20/2010	dividends	7	15.10	\$	512	\$	512
		12/15/2010	SOLD	\$	16.72	\$	25,453	\$	2,384
					21.35		8,539		
spectra ener	rgy(se)		0 400 shares 0 681 shares	\$ \$	21.35	\$	14,539		
		7/20/2010	dividends	7	21.55	\$	270		270
		1/21/201	1	\$	25.50	\$	27,566	\$_	4,487
	70741 INV	CTA AFAITC					257 744	ė	81,295
-1	TOTAL INVE					\$	257,744 42,090.40		01,233
Edward Jone	es	cash				4	42,050.40		
	CD'S AT Fari	mers bank &	Trust MATURES 2	/26/2011		\$	200,000	\$	8,657
	ACCOUNTS	AT SUMMIT	BANK/SCHOLARSI	НІР		\$	11,202		
			BANK/GENERAL			\$	25,114		
			BANK/BUILDING8	EQUIP		\$	7,167	_	
	TOTAL					\$	43,482	!	
	TOTAL ALL I	FUNDS				\$	543,316	\$	89,952
	commission	ns and tax							3505.77
	NET CARA	uc.						\$	86,447
	NET EARNIN	100						3	30,447
	Scholarship	s							13,000
	NET EARNIN	NGS AFTER SC	HOLARSHIPS					\$	73,447

FALL 2010 FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

RESIDENCE PURSING STATUS	Malvern Associates of Arts Current student	Malvern Business Mgmnt Current student	Malvern Practical Nursing Current student	Malvern Associates of Arts Current student	Bryant Practical Nursing Current student	Prattsville Associates of Arts Current student	Malvern Practical Nursing Graduated 12/1/2010	Malvern AssocArts Teaching Current student	Renton Accounting Withdrew passing
RESIDENCE	Malvern	Malvern	Malvern	Malvern	Bryant	Prattsville	Malvern	Malvern	Benton
STUDENT	Elizabeth Adams	Monica Burris	(2) Amy Cain	Madge Chapman	Lori Crowder	William Stone	Brandi Thomas	(2) Tina Whitworth	Ashley Zolin

SPRING 2011 FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

	š					\												
STATUS	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	Current student	
PURSING	Practical Nursing	AssocApldSci ErlyChild	AssocApldSci Gen Tech	AssocDegree RN	Practical Nursing	Practical Nursing	AssocArts Teaching	Practical Nursing	Associate of Arts	AssocDegree RN	Practical Nursing/AA	AssocDegree RN	Associate of Arts	Associate of Arts	AssocApIdSci ErlyChild	Practical Nursing	Practical Nursing/AA	
RESIDENCE	Malvern	Sheridan	Arkadelphia	Malvern	Malvern	Benton	Malvern	Leola	Malvern	Sheridan	Arkadelphia	Malvern	Malvern	Malvern	Malvern	Benton	Benton	
STUDENT	Krysten Adams	Charles Ausbrook	Jonathon Braswell	Brian Burks	(3) Amy Cain	Claire Chrestman	Jodi Clements	Stephanie Gifford	Christina Jill Gray	Cecilia Hanson	Tammy Hardin	Shelia Key	Tonja Lanier	Chris Minyard	Hope Rice	Sharle Sharleen Robertson	Brittany Williams	